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The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the 
individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the views of 
the ABATE of GEORGIA board and it’s members. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of … 
 

ABATE of GEORGIA  

 
You may not use them with-
out the express written con-
sent of the newsletter editor, 
webmaster or the associa-
tion board. 
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ABATE of Georgia's mission is centered on educa-
tion. We preserve the freedom of the road by pro-
tecting the rights of all motorcycle riders through fair 
and reasonable legislation; education and public 
awareness. 
We promote a positive public image of the motorcy-
cle riding community. Our members are from all ar-
eas of the state, from all walks of life, who ride all 
makes of bikes. ABATE is not a club, it is a 501(c)
(4) nonprofit educational organization. We are affili-
ated with national groups like the American Motor-
cyclist Association (AMA), the Motorcycle Riders 
Foundation (MRF) and the National Coalition of Mo-
torcyclists (NCOM). 

ABATE of GEORGIA encourages all members to submit letters, arti-
cles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow members. ABATE 
of GEORGIA supports the rights of ALL motorcyclists. ABATE of  
GEORGIA does not endorse any products or services other than its 
own. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

1875 Old Alabama Rd. BOX 230 

Roswell, GA 30076 

ABATE of Georgia 

HOTLINE 

1-912-441-7586 

Call the HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 



  Before I get started, on behalf of ABATE of Georgia, I would like to thank Steph, for 

representing ABATE of Georgia at the Annual MRF Bikers Inside the Beltway in Washing-

ton D C. In this newsletter, she will be sharing the details of what she learned there.  

 

  The riding season is in full swing and the weather is perfect for any upcoming rides you 

may attend or if you are just going for a peaceful joy ride. But remember people, you 

can get just as dehydrated riding in 90 degree weather as you can if you were working 

out in it, just because you feel the wind, doesn't mean it is not hot. Be sure to drink 

plenty of water, as drinks with caffeine and alcohol will be more harmful to you, as it is 

not the proper way to hydrate and can also put that ole monkey on your back. It is im-

portant to stay properly hydrated and safe when you are riding. Sport drinks help too. I 

had a friend of mine go down years ago by going too long on a road trip, he was de-

hydrated, and the temp was in upper 90s to low 100s. Luckily he didn't get hurt bad, he 

had road rash and the bike came out with a few dings. So please, enjoy the ride 

and  be safe.  

 

  Our main concentration right now is to build up our membership both locally and 

state wide. It is not just up to our membership directors to do this, every member can 

recruit new members. Lets work together and grow ABATE to be what it needs to be. I 

as well as other DC's, have gone to events with their membership directors, setup an 

ABATE membership and info booth, and worked together to get new members. Re-

member that it is important to get some of the younger riders involved with ABATE as 

they are the future of the organization.  

 

It was really great to see and Ann Crenshaw at the State BOD meeting in May. She 

looked great and hope she continues to improve. Please keep her in your thoughts 

and prayers. 

 

  As is close, I want to remind everyone to keep it 

safe out there and always support your district and 

the officers. They are all doing a good job and they 

can't do it all by them self. 

Ya'll be safe and will see ya on the road soon. 

 

Junkyard……. 

 

State Director  

From the 

ABATE of Georgia Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 



Editorial Staff 
Janet Heaney   Stephanie Cruwys      Ruby Galloway 
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Welcome to our June edition!  

 

Thank you to all who attended our May quarterly board of directors meet-

ing in Macon.  It was a successful meeting with lots accomplished.  If you 

have not attended our board meeting, please plan on coming to the 

next meeting on August 5th!  You can meet our officers as well as other 

members and lunch is provided! 

 

Steph attended the Bikers Inside the Beltway legislative meetings in Wash-

ington D.C.  She has a lot to report so look for her legislative article in this 

months edition! 

 

We have some state rides coming up so please look for information in our 

newsletter if you would like to attend. 

 

  

We look forward to seeing everyone soon! 

 

Keep the Shiny Side Up! 
 

 

ABATE of Georgia Editorial Staff-- 

 

Janet Heaney        Stephanie Cruwys      Ruby Galloway 
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This week bikers from across the nation descended on Capitol Hill. The 2023 Mo-

torcycle Riders Foundation‟s (MRF) Bikers Inside the Beltway was the largest event 

in the 14-year history of the event! Motorcyclists from 34 states made the trip to 

Washington, D.C. to advocate for issues that matter to the street rider.  

The list of policy concerns was long!  Issues include: right to repair, preserving the 

internal combustion engine, profiling of bikers, autonomous vehicles, ethanol 

mandates, the definition of a motorcycle, and the creation of a Motorcyclist Ad-

visory Council within the Department of Transportation.  

In just one day, all 435 members of the House of Representatives and 100 Sena-

tors received an informational packet from the Motorcycle Riders Foundation 

(MRF) explaining who we are, what we‟ve done, and what we want.  

Working with our State Motorcyclist Rights Organization (SMRO) partners, sustain-

ing clubs and the National Council of Clubs we earned many important victories. 

In 2022 we saw the passage of an anti-profiling resolution, answers from the Na-

tional Highway Traffic Safety Administration on autonomous vehicles, and lan-

guage requiring a report from the Department of Transportation on policies re-

lated to the targeting of bikers.  

Perhaps the best part about Bikers Inside the Beltway is the buzz that occurs on 

Capitol Hill when hundreds of bikers roam the halls on Congress. They not only 

hear us, but they see us! 

The MRF is committed to being your voice in Washington, D.C. We‟ve had a pres-

ence in town since 1986 and we won‟t leave until the job is done! We are, and 

will remain, the voice of the street rider in our nation‟s capital.  

Thank you to all the motorcyclists that attended the event! It‟s never too early to 

start making plans for the next installment of Bikers Inside the Beltway in May 2024. 

 

Check out some of the pictures of your fellow riders fighting for your rights in the 

halls of Congress.  
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Calling Chuck Dodson 

 

I once knew this biker named Chuck Dodson.  He was a friend of mine. He was 

always smiling.  Always happy.  He lived in Senioa, volunteered for ABATE, and rode 

with the Delta riders. He worked at Delta Airlines and was a dedicated employee 

for many years.He gave me his phone number one of the first times I met him. “If 

you ever need anything, give me a shout,” he said. People rarely say that and really 

mean it.  I sensed right away that he meant it.  I never did.  I‟d see him every few 

months at all kinds of motorcycle functions, and he always gave me a genuine 

smile and a hearty „biker hug.‟We drank gallons of coffee together at District meet-

ings on Saturday mornings. He told me he was a mechanic with Delta airlines. I no-

ticed right away that a lot of people liked him.   

Several years ago, I saw him at a biker function in the old “Fat Cats” Bar in Aus-

tell, since renamed B-3.  He was thinner and looked older.  It was whispered to me 

that he was „sick.‟  I said a fruitless prayer.  He died not long after our last meeting.  It 

must be 10 or 12 years now. Cancer got him.  He was gone quickly.  I heard about it 

at another ABATE meeting.  I wished I had called him before he died.  Just to say 

“hi.”  Maybe to thank him for all his charitable work with the organization we both 

enjoyed membership in.   

I decided to write this after thumbing through my iPhone numbers, looking for 

a friend‟s contact info whose last name is “Dobson.” I saw “Dodson” staring off the 

lit screen back at me. Chuck has been dead for many years, but his number re-

mained on my contact list with about 6,000 other people and businesses. All these 

numbers and contacts migrate over the years from one iPhone to the next. All in 

succeeding evolutions of new phones promising faster speed, more storage, and 

bigger screen size, each with a different charger plug!Years and years of contacts 

levitating to something called a „cloud,‟ storing all those I know somewhere, I know 

not where. 

Either way, the contact info of biker pal after biker pal is all sent to this nebu-

lous place. Even after they pass from this life. The older I get, the more frequently I 

see dead people‟s names in my contact list.  Greg Estes, Uncle Jeff, Dodson, and 

Big Jim, are all deceased but remain in my cell phone contacts. Occasionally, I will 

call the number with perhaps some oddly placed subconscious hope that my de-

parted friend will answer. Of course, they never do. Initially, the number rings, and I 

hear their voice inviting me to leave a message to no one.  Then, after some 

months, the line rings, and no one and no recording answers.  Eventually, the line 

disconnects.  After enough time, the number is reassigned, and someone else, a 

stranger, will pick up the phone. “Sorry, wrong number,”-as is the way of the world. 

I called Chuck‟s number last week, years after his death, kind of as a fluke. Sur-

prisingly, a woman answered the phone. I listened intently after introducing myself 

but was at a loss to explain why I had called: “Sorry, I just got this phone and don’t 

know anyone by that name.” She seemed pleasant enough.“Sorry, ma’am, I don’t 

mean to waste your time,” was my initial reply.  There was that pregnant pause in 

the line that signaled to me she was at least not going to hang up on me.  



So I took a small chance. I told her that the number was that of an old friend 

and that he was deceased. I didn‟t want to waste her time, but she was seemingly 

intrigued by my call. For whatever reason, she was not creeped out by what I told 

her, although I admit it was a bit odd.  

In retrospect, calling him a „biker‟ friend made all the difference. She asked 

how he died and when. When I explained that he was a „biker‟ friend, she told me 

she and her husband had just purchased a new Harley. Their 1st one! The conversa-

tion turned and lightened. She seemed friendly and anxious to tell me about their 

newfound hobby. She knew about ABATE and what it was, but she and her hus-

band were not yet members. She explained that their kids had grown up and 

moved away, and they bought the bike for some weekend fun. I had an ABATE 

newsletter on my desk, and I thumbed through it and advised her which district her 

hometown was in and where the meetings were held. Before I knew it, we were on 

the phone for 20 minutes. I told her I was ABATE‟s lawyer and that I spoke at her dis-

trict‟s monthly meeting in March on the 2nd Amendment and how it relates to bikers. 

She advised that she and her husband were avid sport shooters and asked many 

questions about ABATE and the meetings. I directed her to the ABATE website, and 

she thought she would get her husband to come to the next meeting in their district 

and perhaps become members. I apologized for taking so much of her time, and 

she thanked me for the information. 

 I wonder if I will meet her and her husband at an ABATE meeting. Kind of like I 

met Chuck 15 years ago. I ponder what I‟ll say if they do show up. Perhaps: “Hi, nice 

to meet you; if you ever need anything, give me a call.” Adding new biker friends to 

your contacts in the cloud can never be a bad thing. Those bikers that pass in and 

out of your life and give you their cell numbers are numerous. Those that tell you to 

call them if you need something are few.  Those that mean it are fewer still. Take a 

look at your contact list. We all have one now. Who, as you look through, would go 

riding with you on a sunny day? Who would come over with the correct tools to 

help you change a dead battery on your bike? Which ones would watch your kids 

in a pinch, loan you their bike, or for that matter, bail you out of jail? I hope plenty. If 

not, get out on that bike. Stick out your hand. Smile and maybe even hug some 

people with that hearty biker hug. Before you know it, you‟ll have loads of contacts 

qualifying as biker friends. The best kind. 

Well, signing off for now.  Remember, ride hard, ride safe, and when life lets 

you, ride full throttle. 

Steve Murrin 
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This will be brief. I had a wonderful time in Washington DC lobbying our Congress people. I met 

with Aides from both our Senators‟ offices as well as 6 of the 14 Georgia House members‟ Aides. I 

met with our District 1 Representative Buddy Carter. The issues we were discussing and asking 

them to support were: 

Commitment to co-sponsor H.R. 1435 “Preserving Choice in Vehicle Purchases Act”. Currently we 

only have 4 of all our Congresspeople signed on to Co-Sponsor this bill. Rep. Rick Allen (GA 12), 

Rep. Buddy Carter (GA 1), Rep. Richard McCormick (GA 6) and Rep. (GA 8). Austin Scott (GA 8). 

H.R. 7731 Consumer Education on Ethanol. Introduced by Rep. Austin Scott (GA 8) and co-

sponsored by Rep. Barry Laudermilk (GA 11) 

Continue to support House Res. 366 on Anti-profiling of motorcyclists passed in 2022 and S.154 

passed in 2018. Congressman Bishop Sanford is the only one of all of our Representatives to sign 

on to this bill. 

Pressure the Department of Transportation to seat the Motorcycle Advisory Counsel which is over 

15 months behind the required time frame of 90 days. We are requesting our House members to 

sign onto Rep. Mike Gallagher‟s letter to Secretary Buttigieg to seat the MAC which is our voice in 

assuring that motorcycles unique needs are also a focus of our roads and infrastructure. 

Sign the letter to the Acting Administrator of NHTSA to provide more oversight on vehicles with self-

driving capabilities. At this time, no Georgia Congress people have signed the letter. We are also 

asking that each of our Representatives be fully committed to the safety of motorcyclists by assur-

ing they are mentioned by name in any legislation related to automated driving systems. 

We are also requesting our Representatives to require NHTSA to update the definition of motorcy-

cle and address the definition of auto cycles and remove them from the motorcycle category. 

We are asking them to Co-sponsor H.R. 906 the Repair Act. The language in this bill is focused on 

protecting our ability to modify, replace and repair the products we buy. We want to make sure 

that manufacturers are not making it impossible by pricing us out of the market for diagnostic 

equipment, repair manuals, etc. At this time ZERO of our congress people are co-sponsors. 

Finally, we are asking them to join the House Motorcycle Caucus. It is a good way for them to in-

sure they are staying up to date on all issues related to motorcycling. 

At the time of our Bikers Inside the Beltway Lobby Day, we do not have any bills in the Senate. 

However, we did request the Senators to start their own letters to NHTAA and DOT, to join the Sen-

ate Motorcycle Caucus, and to work towards their own versions of the legislation currently in the 

House. 

This is my 3rd year participating in BIB with the MRF and other state motorcycle rights organizations. 

We had 33 states represented in this year‟s event, and it also allowed a group to head to the 

capital on Wednesday to reach out to anyone not contacted on Tuesday. It was an easy ride up 

and back and it‟s motivating and energizing to share stories and strategies with friends from all 

over the country… Even Alaska is represented. 

If anyone is interested in specific information to contact their Representatives, contact me at my 

ABATEGA.Leg.Cruwys@southeastsecondchance.org email address. 

These are important national issues. 

Thanks for reading 

Stephanie Cruwys 

State Sgt. At Arms 
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33 states represented at Bikers Inside The Beltway annual motorcycle lobby day in D.C.  
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An Educational Minute 
Janet Heaney...Editorial Staff         

 

June is a great month to go out and hone your rid-

ing skills!  Heck, every month is a great month!  The 

weather is perfect for getting out to practice some 

tight maneuvers and emergency breaking, in a 

school parking lot for instance.   

 

 

This month I took an advanced rider course and, 

even though I've been riding a good part of my life, 

this course helped me sharpen my skills, reminded 

me of a few things that I needed to practice, and 

also gave me some extra confidence riding my big 

V Twin!  Here are a few ways to accomplish this: 

 

Take an MSF certified course (There is a facility in Alpharetta, GA with some really 

good instructors.  Visit their website for upcoming courses at msf-usa.org)  

Set up some cones in an empty parking lot and practice your tight circles by 

weaving in and out of the cones.  Make a large, medium and small circle for a 

more challenging practice. 

Educate yourself with some great 

reading material!  I recommend the fol-

lowing books:  

Proficient Motorcycling, The Ultimate 

Guide to Riding Well by David L. Hough 

(He also has another edition called 

More Proficient Motorcycling) 

Get out and ride some different routes 

that will challenge your skills (but always 

ride within your skill set! 
 

 

Enjoy the ride and be safe out there! 
 

 

ABATE of Georgia, State Treasurer  

Prior MSF Instructor with 20+ years riding  

HELMETS 
(full face, half, 3/4) 

GLOVES 
GUARDIAN BELLS 
PATCHES 
(sewing available) 

SADDLE BAGS 
RAIN GEAR 
JEWELRY 
and so much more! 

4158 U.S HWY 17 
Richmond Hill, Georgia   

Visit our website... 

EMAIL: RAY@SOUTHERNBIKERGEAR.com 

NOW OPEN 
Click to Visit... 

ONLINE 
STORE 

https://southernbikergear.com/ 

https://southernbikergear.net/ 



We all had a wonderful relaxing time at the 

Jr. Abate Fishing Derby. The kids were on fire 

catching fish. Jeff and William were on fire 

cooking up some great food. It takes a vil-

lage. Thanks to all who came and to all who 

pitched in. It was a great day. 

 

We had 46 attendees, plus the folks that were 

working the event. The kids caught 40 catfish 

and 3 brim. They were rocking it! Those cats 

averaged between 14 - 17 inches. For the 

kids, catching the big ones, was what it's all 

about and they had a blast. 
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On May 20. 2023 I was on a benefit ride for 

my niece Ayla Alexander. The event was 

put on by the Freedom Seekers MC of NW 

Georgia. We all left in an obvious group for-

mation, which showed we were all riding 

together, and for a purpose. When we ap-

proached SR 337 to turn left, off of Trion Te-

loga Rd (SR327) we noticed there were 2 

Georgia State Patrols, and 1 Chattooga County Sheriff's patrol cars. The officers 

were performing a license check, we believe. The Ga State patrol officer made a 

hand signal to show ID to the first group of motorcyclists. I do not know what the 

conversation was, but it was apparent that checking all the people in the group 

was more important than stopping traffic in all directions, since the 3 officers all 

came our way, while allowing other traffic to go by on SR327 off of SR337, passing 

directly by our group. My question is, if we had been a funeral procession, would it 

have been handled the same way? 

ABATE of Georgia Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 
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1)… To initiate , endorse and sponsor 

educational programs such as rider 

safety, public awareness, legislative and 

affirmative action and, individual free-

doms and rights. 

2)… To create and promote a positive 

public image of motorcyclists and motor-

cycle groups and to dispel and disprove 

media hype, unfounded propaganda 

and the “Hollywood” image. 

3)… To encourage goodwill and mutual 

understanding among motorcyclists, law 

enforcement personnel and the general 

public. 

4)… To serve as an information source on 

matters pertaining to current laws, pend-

ing legislation, personal rights, political in-

clinations of elected officials and their 

constituents, and voter awareness. 

5)… To act as a central responsive 

agency to devise and coordinate rec-

reational, legislative, educational, and 

charitable activities 

MEMBERS PLEASE SUBMIT 
Articles..Pictures..District Information 

Pictures.. Run / Party / Shows 

This is YOUR publication. 

 
PLEASE SEND ALL INFORMATION TO 

ABATE of Georgia Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

AVAILABE ON AMAZON $16.99 ! 
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When you join you receive your ABATE patch,  

membership card, welcome letter and insurance. 

A friendly entrance into the biker community 

Join the cause & become a member today ! 

…What are the membership rewards ?  

FAMILY SINGLE 

ABATE of Georgia  
Association  

State Membership  
ANNUAL DUES INFORMATION 
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ABATE of Georgia  

MEMBERSHIP FEES 

Individual Membership $20 
12 

Months 

Family  Membership $35 
12 

Months 

Junior Membership 

( 16 and under) 
$5 

12 

Months 

Lifetime Membership  $300 10 Years 

   

   

   

   

http://abategeorgia.com/ 

Members Receive… FREE 

$2,000.00  Accidental Death & 

Dismemberment Life Insurance 

Policy. 

 Applications are sent bi-annually 

to current members with the option 

of purchasing additional coverage 



DISTRICT 1 WEST 
 

District One-West covers the Counties of: Ca-

toosa, Dade, Fannin, Gilmer, Gordon, Murray, 

Pickens, Walker, and Whitfield. Meetings are 

the fourth Monday of each month at the Dari 

Dip on Villanow Street in Lafayette, GA. 

Meeting starts at 6:30pm For more informa-

tion contact Frank 706-694-8626 or email 

sgt.baldy@windstream.net  

or visit us on FACEBOOK 

https://www.facebook.com/abategad1W/ 
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DISTRICT 2 

 
District 2 includes  Banks, Dawson, Forsyth, 

Franklin, Habersham, Hall, Hart, Jackson, 

Lumpkin, Rabun, Stephens, Towns, Union, and 

Whitecounties in Northeast Georgia.We meet 

the 1st Sunday of the month at Pitts Park in 

Clarkesville, Ga at 2pm. 

D2 isteaming up with D5N in organizing a leg-

islative ride to Wheels Thru Time, Maggie Val-

ley, NC on June 24th – 25th, 2023. 

We are riding in honor of Dave Norman who 

was Anthony's mentor and Dave Martin who 

was important in D5N. We‟re calling it the 

DUO DAVE‟S LEGISLATIVE RIDE and we're 

planning it to be an annual event. 

     Riders will get donations per mile from 

sponsors and we'll follow state protocol with 

the money collected after the ride. Pictures 

will be taken of beginning and ending 

odometer readings for the trip to makecalcu-

latingdonations easy. 

     Wheels Thru Time is very excited to have us 

set up a tent in their yard. Bikers from all over 

the country visit so we'll have a great audi-

ence. 

Steph Scribblerhas said she'd love to be a 

speaker at the event. And we'll also have a 

couple current topics and mention our 

DAVE‟S. 

     Please mark your calendars to attend the 

event andif your like to ride up with us you 

can contact Cynthia Love 706-239-

1055abateofgad2@protonmail.com(text or 

email please) and Mary Ann Callahan 706-

224-5766 (text please) for sponsor sign up 

sheets and more information. 

 

Dave Martin was a District Coordinator for 5 

North.  He rallied the members and was quite 

a character in his own loving, funny, sarcas-

tic, caring, wise a$$ way. He fought for no 

discrimination against bikers , my life my 

choice helmet law, for custom built bikes be-

ing allowed titles again, plus a multitude of 

other laws that discriminate against bikers.  It 

didn‟t matter if he was at the state capital, 

the White House, or in your face; he was true 

to the cause…. Kill a Biker go to Jail. 
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DISTRICT 2 continued 
 

Anthony met Dave Norman in 2001 after buy-

ing a Sportster. Dave had cool stuff in his mo-

torcycle shop and Anthony hung out there a 

lot. He was a mechanic and a teacher. 

Dave took a shine to him andintroduced him 

to important people in the motorcycleindus-

try. They became close friends riding to-

gether all the time.Dave was educated and 

interesting. Hetalked to everyone about the 

legislative side of riding and grew District 2 

because of his foresight and leadership. As 

the District 2 Coordinator Dave groomed An-

thony from Treasurer to taking over as DC. 

David was well connected to the motorcycle 

world and believed in Abate. 

DISTRICT 3  

 
ABATE of Georgia District 3 meets the 4th 

Sunday of every month at...  

Los Arcos Mexican Restaurant  

1010 N. Tennessee St. Cartersville, GA 

 

District Five North includes Barrow, 

Clarke, Elbert, Greene, Lincoln, Madi-

son, Oconee, Oglethorpe, Taliaferro, 

Wilkes, Rockdale, Walton, Morgan, and 

Newton counties. 

Our meetings are on the 3rd Tuesday, 7 

p.m. in the customer lounge at Cycle 

World of Athens, 4225 Atlanta Hwy, 

Athens, GA. 

https://www.facebook.com/

ABATEGA.D5N/  

 

District Five North is also known as Dis-

trict 5 North, D5N and District Five. 

We are a sustaining member of The 

Motorcycle Riders Foundation, aka 

MRF. 
 

District Five North Officers 
 

 

Mary Ann Callahan 

District Coordinator 

Activities Director 

Tammy Gray 

Secretary 

Glenn “Doc” Hurley 

Treasurer & Safety Director 

Cam McCallister 

Membership Director 

Legislative Director 

Elden Kasmier 

Road Captain 

Cindy Tatkovsky 

Assistant Activities Director 

Harry Jones 

Sargent of Arms 

John “Cowboy” Craig 

Photographer  

 

 
 

DISTRICT 5 NORTH 
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DISTRICT 9  

 

District Coordinator… Wayne Hubbard 

Treasurer… Doug Pullen 

Membership Officer… Gene Hartin 

 

ABATE D9 Columbus, GA 

American Bikers Active Towards  

Education 

706-718-7234 

 

Serving: Troup, Meriwether, Harris,  

Talbot, Muscogee, Chattahoochee, 

Marion, Taylor, Schley, Sterwart,  

Webster, and Sumter Counties 

DISTRICT 11 

District 11 meets on the 2nd Sunday 

of each month at 2PM. 

The Brass Rail..GUYTON 

DISTRICT 10 

District 10 meets on the 4th Saturday of 

the month at Earnie's Lounge 706 

North St. Vidalia, GA at 1pm. For more 

information contact Lacey Poole at 

902-805-1778 

District 10 covers the following Coun-

ties: Appling, Bleckley, Candler, 

Dodge, Emanuel, Jeff Davis, Johnson, 

Laurens, Montgomery, Pulaski, Tattnall, 

Telfair, Toombs, Treutlen, Wheeler, and 

Wilcox. See https://

www.facebook.com/ABATE-of-

Georgia-District-10-663888670676315/ 

Hi everyone, well May has been a busy and 

wonderfully blessed month for us here in Dist 

11. We had our yearly Jr. ABATE Fishing 

Derby, hosted by Patricia & Jeff Cantaline, 

Pat Hardin & Kurt Malinowski. Every year, for 

many years they have planned and put on 

the best fishing derby around…Plenty of fun, 

fishing and food… 

We also had a very successful benefit ride for 

Ann Classen Horn, she has been diagnosed 

with cancer, and is currently doing her treat-

ments. She was so overwhelmed with the 

awesome support from our biker commu-

nity… 

Yesterday, May 20 we supported the 1st An-

nual Operation LANK feed the homeless ride, 

in memory of one of our own, Mark Lank, 

who we lost in a motorcycle accident last 

year, actually May 21st is a year since we lost 

him. What an amazing turnout it was, so 

many showed up to help support this event/

cause. 

I am so blessed to be a part of District 11, we 

have aprox. 214 members, and everyone 

one of them from the youngest junior to the 

oldest member are always there to help, no 

matter what. 

  I hope everyone who gets out on the roads, 

keeps it safe, and if you don‟t have your mo-

torcycle license, please take that extra step 

and get it….It is really important to have that, 

because if you don‟t, it will cost you in the 

long run, trust me. 

   I am going to scoot on outta here…. 

Hope to see you on the road somewhere,  

 

William “Billy Bob” Galloway 

DC, District 11 
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DISTRICT 13 

District 13 covers the following Coun-

ties: Ben Hill, Berrien, Brooks, Colquitt, 

Cook, Crisp, Echols, Irwin, Lanier, 

Lowndes, Thomas, Tift, Turner, and 

Worth. Meetings are on the first Sun-

day of each month at 2PM at the 

Wiregrass Farmer on Gordon Ave in 

Ashburn, GA. See  

 https://www.facebook.com/

AbateofGaDistrict13/ 

 

Dennis at 229-924-7449 or  

DC-13-ABATEGA@hotmail.com  

for more information 

DISTRICT 15 

MEETING 

3rd Thursday of the month at 7pm 

Buffalo Wild Wings 

718 Glynn Isles 

Brunswick, GA 

D15 at Downtown Brunswick First Friday 

on May 5th.  We will have a Free Ride 

planned for June 24th.  A flyer will be 

out shortly after we determine our desti-

nation for the ride.. 

D15 had our second Free Ride on April 

15th - we rode to the Salty Pelican Res-

taurant in Fernandina Beach, FL.  The 

weather was perfect and the riding was 

great.  We also had our ABATE booth 

set up during Brunswick's monthly First 

Friday on April 7th and continue to put 

the word out about the Legislative Is-

sues in Georgia.   We have another Free 

Ride Planned in June on the 24th 

(destination yet to be determined).  Our 

Monthly Meeting are still being held on 

the 3rd Thursday of each month at Buf-

falo Wild Wings. 
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TEE SHIRTS $20 

(Black or Gray) 

 

HATS $25 

 

TANK TOPS $20 

(3 Colors) 

 

HOODIES $40 

)Black or Gray) 

 

LONG SLEEVE  

TEE SHIRT  $25 

(Black or Gray) 

 

LONG SLEEVE 

Dri-Loc SHIRT $30 

(ORANGE) 

Dual sided yard signs are be-

ing offered for sale by 

A.B.A.T.E. of Georgia  for 10.00 

each. Put them in your yard or 

the yard of your business! For 

now, we will make them 
available at meetings ex-

clusively.  

The new A.B.A.T.E of Georgia Embroidered 

Back Patch is available now!  

 

12” wide $15.00 

 

SMALL 5” wide $5.00 



P.O. Box  188  Centerport, NY 11721 

ADVERTISING SPACE AVAILABLE 

Contact us….516.359.1894 
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